
 
 

Dear Parents 
 

Sports Report 

This term is packed full of sports events both at school and off site, please can all pupils always have their 

PE kit and trainers in school every day as sports day practices might not be on PE days, especially if the 

weather continues to be changeable. 
 

The Year 5s kicked off the first sporting event with 16 boys and girls going to Market Deeping Cricket 

Club to take part in a local school’s cricket competition. Most of the pupils hadn’t experienced any cricket 

matches before apart from those in their PE lessons. This event was run by our school games organisers 

and is designed for the pupils to have a true experience of cricket and hopefully to inspire them to play 

more cricket at local clubs or at school. 
 

We took two teams; both teams played 3 matches in their groups in the morning, Westfield ‘Greens’ 

narrowly lost their first match to Langtoft and played another tight match against Elsea Park. They didn’t 

win, but the teamwork, understanding and determination was evident throughout and lots of fun was had. 

Westfield ‘Blues’ lost their first match but then grew in confidence in their second match against Baston, 

winning convincingly. They then played the team that went on to win the tournament and with 1 bowl to go 

we were 1 up – sadly, they lost by 3 runs as the other team scored a four. One of the players told a member 

of staff on their return to school, “We had great fun, we came 5th overall but it doesn’t matter.”  This is 

the attitude of a true Westy!  Well done to all and thank you to Mrs Mulhern for her first aid and support 

on the side line! 
 

School Information 
 

Our Stars 

A huge ‘congratulations’ to our special stars this week.  To achieve this award children have tried very 

hard to excel in an area of their learning or behaviour.  Our stars this week are: 
 

Reception Ezra  April  Lyra  Theo 

Year 1 Emily  Ross  Hattie  

Year 2 Katie  Adelaide Felicity   

Year 3 Matilda Tilly  Amelia  Sophie 

Year 4       Max  Carly  Albie 

Year 5 Lily  Orla  Quinn 

Year 6 Felix  Charlie Abigail 

 

Amazing Achievements 

Well done to the following: 
 

Poppy Ramsden participated in the Two Counties Festival in Doncaster competing in 13 and 

winning 9 medals - 2 1st place, 3 2nd place, 3 3rd place and one 4th place. 
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Attendance 

Congratulations to the following classes who were winners for the week commencing 19th May.   

  Gold Trophy  Mrs Dickons’ Class (97.42%) 

Silver Trophy  Mrs Pardoe’s Class (97.33%) 
 

Attendance Ted Miss Needham’s Class (98.33%) 

Miss Walker’s Class (97.33%) 

 

MCAS 

Thank you to everyone who has enabled the MCAS (My Child at School) App.  If you haven’t enabled the 

App, please can you do so ASAP.  If you need a new link for this, please 

email enquiries@bw.keystonemat.org.  We have also noticed that some parents have registered but have 

not completed the Parental Consents section within MCAS.  Please can we ask that you do this as a matter 

of urgency - thank you. 
 

School Lunches  

Our next theme day lunch is a ‘Summer Celebration Lunch’ on Monday 23rd June. The children will be able 

to have chicken goujons in a wrap with home-baked potato wedges, homemade coleslaw & salad/baked 

beans followed by summer berry sponge cake for dessert. Veggie nuggets in a wrap with home-baked 

potato wedges, homemade coleslaw & salad/baked beans will be the vegetarian option. The other regular 

options will also be available on the day. The deadline for ordering this lunch is Tuesday 17th June. The 

kitchen will not be able to accommodate for any unordered meals.  
 

A courtesy reminder for Year 6 parents: Please remember not to order a lunch week commencing 14th July 

if your child is going to PGL Caythorpe and also when your child is going on a secondary school transition 

day. 
 

Safeguarding Spotlight 

A new illustrated guide titled "Working Together to Safeguard Children: an illustrated guide for 

children, young people and their families" is now available – please click here Statutory Guidance - 

Working Together Guidance. 
 

Friends of Westfield – Follow us on Facebook - https://www.facebook.com/FriendsWestfieldBourne  

Our Popular Father’s Day Sale is next week - Tuesday 10th June. This is an opportunity for the children 

to treat the special someone in their life be that their dad, stepdad, grandad or other relative/carer. 

Children will be able to choose a special gift for £3. We have a range of gifts to choose from (stock 

dependent) so they’ll be able to choose the most fitting one for their special someone. Please remember 

to send children in with their money on the day, in a named envelope, and they will be taken to 

choose their gift during the school day. If you have a child in Little Westys, there will be gifts available 

with nursery staff all week, to hopefully cover all sessions and anyone who’d like to take part.  
 

Non-Uniform Day Friday 13th June - Miss Atkinson has kindly agreed to a non-uniform day the week 

before our Summer Family Fun afternoon, in return for your support for the event. If your child would 

like to join in the dress down fun, please send them into school with a donation for either our sweets & 

treats tombola, general tombola or barrow of booze raffle. Thank you for your support!  
 

Family Fun Afternoon - Friday 20th June – 3.30pm-5:00pm – We are busy with preparations for some 

after school fun! The event is open to all members of the school community and their families. There will 

be a variety of activities including: inflatables; outdoor games & activities; tombolas; stalls; ice-cream; 

candy floss and other refreshments; face painting plus the chance to win a ‘Barrow of Booze’! It isn’t too 

late to get involved, so if you have a talent, a skill or are just happy to help man a stall please get in touch 

- we’d be very grateful for the extra helpers.  
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Bourne Westfield School Lottery 

Congratulations to Mrs Hammond and Ms Simm who were the winners of the school lottery in the last two 

weeks. The winnings increase as more people join - if you want to join for just £1 per ticket per week and 

have a chance of winning the weekly draw, then please go to www.yourschoollottery.co.uk, search for 

Bourne Westfield and follow the on screen instructions.  
 

Atkinson’s Announcements 
 

Parking – Near Misses 

At the beginning of this week, we were alerted to two near misses close to the yellow zigzag lines – there 

were cars that were parked on the zigzag lines at the times the restrictions were in place (9:00-10:00am 

and 3:00-4:00pm). Both of these near misses have been reported. Please do not park on the zigzag lines 

during the above times – it is imperative that we ensure the safety of all children and adults. 

 

 
Miss K Atkinson 

Headteacher 

 
EDAN Lincs Domestic Abuse Service   01522 510041  https://edanlincs.org.uk/ 

Providing support and assistance to men, women and children suffering, or fleeing from domestic abuse in 

Lincolnshire 
 

Healthy Minds Lincolnshire      https://www.lpft.nhs.uk/young-people/lincolnshire/young-people/i-need-

more-help/healthy-minds-lincolnshire# 

Providing support and treatment for children, young people and their families, who are experiencing 

emotional wellbeing difficulties. 

  
Place2be  https://www.place2be.org.uk/ 

Place2Be is a children’s mental health charity working with pupils, families and staff in UK schools.  

  

MIND     https://www.mind.org.uk/    0300 123 3393 

Providing support for people living with a mental health problem or supporting someone with a mental 

health problem. 
 

Family lives    https://www.familylives.org.uk/    0808 800 2222        

Providing early intervention and crisis support to families. 
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